
From: Susan Petrofske <SPETROFSKE@ramboll.com> 
Sent: Thursday, September 16, 2021 11:54 AM 
To: McKnight, Kevin - DNR 
Cc: Hudson Green; Kristin Jones (Kristin.Jones@newellco.com); Tom 

Nordgren; Jeanne Tarvin; Paul Lindquist 
Subject: Field Work Notification and Work Plan Modification - Former Mirro #20 

Chilton (BRRTS 02-08-520157) 
Attachments: Proposed Additional Monitoring Well Nest Figure (003).pdf 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  
Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is 
safe. 

 

Kevin, 
 
We wanted to let you know that Ramboll will be at the Former Mirro 20 site in Chilton during the week 
of September 20th to complete the soil boring and monitoring well installation work outlined in our 
March 2021 Site Investigation Work Plan (SIWP).  Based on the August 2021 baseline groundwater 
sampling results, we are also planning to install an additional monitoring well nest (MW-14/PZ-14) 
near the upgradient property boundary at the approximate location shown on the attached 
figure.  This additional well nest will be used to better understand the vertical and horizontal 
distribution of CVOC groundwater impacts at the property boundary related to the impacts migrating 
on to the Former Mirro 20 site from the nearby drycleaner site.  The well nest will be installed 
following the same methods and procedures described in the March 2021 SIWP.  The wells will be 
screened to depths similar to the existing on-site MW-8/PZ-8 well nest.  We plan to collect up to two 
soil sample from the PZ-14 location and submit for VOC analysis.  Following well development, 
groundwater samples will be collected from MW-14 and PZ-14 during the comprehensive groundwater 
sampling event as described in the SIWP.  Similar to the other new wells being installed at the site, 
groundwater samples collected from MW-14 and PZ-14 will be analyzed for VOCs, PAHs, PFAS (WI 33 
Compound List), and 8 RCRA metals analysis. 
 
Please let us know if you have any questions regarding the upcoming field activities. 
 
 
Regards, 

Susan Petrofske 

Senior Managing Consultant 

  

D +1 (262) 901-3501 

spetrofske@ramboll.com 
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